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Broadlands Recreation Ground
It’s a Knockout!

The last 12 months 
have seen work part-
completed on the 
refurbishment of the 
p l a y  a r e a  a t 
B r o a d l a n d s 
Recreation Ground; 
new play equipment, 
seat ing and trees 
have been installed; 
there are still some 
items to be added to 
t h e  o v e r a r c h i n g 
s c h e m e  t h o u g h ; 

t h e s e  w i l l  b e 
co m p l e te d  i n  t h e 
Spring. This will focus 
on planting; there 
have been requests 
for additional seating, 
which is currently 
being reviewed by 
Kirklees Council, who 
a r e  r u n n i n g  t h e 
r e f u r b i s h m e n t 
programme and own 
the land.

The Meltham Memories Committee organised a 
fantastic family fun day in July at Meltham Sports 
Complex & Broadlands Recreation Ground. 
The day raised funds of £862.71 each for 
Crossroads Food Bank and Meltham Wildlife 
Rescue

MELTHAM TOWN COUNCIL
Over 70's Christmas Gift

MELTHAM TOWN COUNCIL
Over 70's Christmas Gift

If you’re 70 years old or over, come and collect your small Christmas gift and enjoy a nice 
social event in the lead up to the festive season. There will be a Christmas café provided by 

local business Bewley’s where you can enjoy tea, coffee or a hot chocolate plus a mince 
pie. Some of your Town Councillors will be there to

chat with too!

Monday the 4th of December
10.00am – 4.00pm

At Meltham Church Hall, Greens End Road

Paul White is Meltham-based and has been on Meltham Town Council since 2011. He has been very active both 
on the Council and in the community for many years. Paul is the Chair of Trustees at the Carlile Institute and also 
The Sports and Community Centre (The Complex), both of which he founded with other Meltham volunteers. He 
is former Chair of Governors at Meltham CofE Primary School and also on the board of three other local 
community charities.

Jean Wrathall is married, with two grown-up daughters and four grandchildren. She has 
lived in Meltham all her life. She takes pride in the village and what happens to it. She has 
been Secretary/Treasurer of the Huddersfield Bowling Association for 35 years and 
Treasurer of the Dearne & Don Bowling League for 19 years. Jean supports many local 
projects and initiatives, including Meltham CIC and the Metham Greenway, and is an active 
member of Meltham Town Council.

Hello, I’m Mark Brook and delighted to have been appointed the new Town Clerk of 
Meltham.  I’ve lived here for over 10 years and absolutely love the place, such nice people 
and I’m really looking forward to helping the town flourish in years to come. My interests 
outside of work are playing golf at Meltham Golf Club, getting out on walks with my dog Harry and my son 
Thomas – if I can ever get him out of bed! I also like to socialise at the pubs in the village.
I’m based at the council offices in The Carlile Institute, if you need a chat either pop in or email me at 
townclerk@melthamtowncouncil.gov.uk and I’ll be only too happy to help.


